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Primary 5-7 Newsletter: Term 1 2017-2018
Confident Individuals ( Successful Learners  (  Effective Contributors ( Responsible Citizens
Welcome to our termly “Class Newsletter” which aims to give you a little more information about what your child will be doing this term. 
	Welcome to Term 1
We’ve had a busy two weeks back at school after the long summer holidays.  The first week back was a ‘Learning to Learn’ week, with the pupils working in class in whole school cooperative groups to find out more about what helps them to learn. We looked at things like healthy diet, active lifestyles and relaxation along with what their own learning styles are. Examples of learning styles are visual, auditory or kinaesthetic.  Some children discovered they had a combination of all three and some only one.  Having this additional knowledge on individual learning styles will greatly benefit the class dynamics aiding lesson planning and helping children when interacting with each other. 
We also developed a new class and school charter.  Both charters were reviewed and updated in line with UNICEF’s Rights Respecting Schools Programme.  The new school charter will be on display in the corridor outside the hall.  The class charter is displayed inside the classroom.
Timetable

P.E

French

RME
Music

Assembly

Clubs

Mon

x
Tues

x
x
Wed

x
x
Thurs

x
Fri

Chess club will continue to run on Tuesday lunch times. Active Schools will be running Stay and Play for P1 – 7s on Fridays from 3.15 – 4pm until the October holidays.
 
	Spelling  We will continue to use active spelling strategies to learn spelling this term.  The children have been given a new grid of suggested activities for homework, but children are welcome to use any other strategies that work for them. Each Monday, the children now do a ‘pre-test’ of their given spelling words. If they can already spell most of these, they are asked to choose ‘challenge’ words to learn that week to help them to extend their vocabulary. These could be words from their reading, words they have spelt incorrectly in written work, or interesting adjectives, adverbs, verbs etc. which they want to learn to spell. The children are asked to write these words in their homework jotter also so they can work on these for their homework tasks as well as in class tasks.
Reading The children are enjoying reading the class novel, Feather Boy by Nicky Singer.  The book is a modern classic about a boy who struggles at school but finds himself on a quest to solve a mystery.  The theme focuses on how to overcome your fears and build character.  The children will be completing tasks in class related to this novel and will be encouraged to read short passages to the class if they feel confident to do so.  The class will continue to visit the library weekly to choose new book. We will also encourage children to take it in turns to read to each other.  Children will be asked to reinforce their understanding of the reading in class by reading their books at home. Reading aloud helps them to develop fluency, so please encourage them to do this. 
Writing This term we will be writing for different purposes (narrative reports, recounts, instructions/directions and persuasive writing).


	The children will be encouraged to engage in a broad range of complex texts including Scottish and Scots texts.  We will be using reading and listening strategies to understand analyse and evaluate.
Topic This term the whole school will share the same subject area for our topic.  As it’s the 60th anniversary of the opening of the school we will be looking at life in the late 50’s and early 60’s.  If you have information about Auchnagatt and/or memorabilia please let us know as this will be beneficial to teaching the children about the history of the local area.

Maths Mrs McDonald is currently working on Data Handling with the children and will be moving onto number and number processes.  This will start with a recap on addition, subtraction, multiplication and division when solving problems and develop further to explore rules for the order of operations, algorithms and application in real life contexts.  

Mrs Thomson will be teaching on a Wednesday each week, and will be working on shape, position and movement.
Please help your children to learn their times tables and number bonds.
French We hope you have enjoyed using the French websites included in the April Newsletter – here is another one to have a go at.  Digital dialects – games on various topics. 
 http://www.digitaldialects.com/French.htm
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